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September heralds not only the beginning of 

another school year for the kids, but also another 

school year at New Covenant Presbyterian Church! 

 

Super Sunday is September 9
th
 and we will kick-off 

the new Sunday School programs not only for the 

children but the adults too. Be sure to check out the 

fall programs.  

 

September 9
th
 is also the date reserved for the 

Annual Steak Fry. You already know the main 

course – steak! A baked potato and salad bar are 

also on the menu. The desserts are up to you! 

Please bring a dish to share and also bring a friend, 

neighbor or family member to join in our bounty. 

 

There will be a Bethel Orientation on Thursday, 

September 16 at 7PM at New Covenant Church. It 

will be an introduction and explanation of what the 

Bethel Series is about. Coffee, juice and finger 

foods will be available. All who might be 

interested are invited.  Attendees do not need to be 

a Church Member. Anyone - family, friend, or a 

neighbor who wish to learn about the 

Chronological History of the Bible is invited. 

 

Remember this year there will not be a car show in 

September due to all of the road construction in 

and around New Covenant Presbyterian Church. 

Next year there should be paved roads and a new 

parking lot to accommodate those antique and 

special cars. Right now, we lots of road equipment 

to show off. Which piece do you think would win a 

trophy? 

 

 
 

Ministers 
The Congregation 

Assistant to the Ministers 
Interim Pastor Rev. Jeffrey Howard 

Accompanist:  Jenny Hugh 
Music Director:  Ken Hudson 

Session 
Skip Leeson, Clerk 449-1942  Clerk           
Barbara Montazella 845-813-1374     Worship          
Susan Pedersen  378-0902  Evangelism 
Carole A. McBride 378-5359  Christian Ed. 
Sandy Boyce          378-2902  Personnel 
Paul Willbanks  410-829-9161  Mission 
Ben Urban  376-844   Stewardship 
Pam Leeson  449-1942 Congregation Life 

Deacons 
Alice Megonigal 2020 376-6172 
Melissa Padgett   2021 610-554-4488 
Laura Pedersen 2022 378-0902 
Don Bauer 2020 378-2317 
Landa Lindgren 2021       378-0914 
Kathy Henry 2022 832-5510 

Trustees 
Alan Pedersen 2021 378-0902 
Tom Kimble 2020 376-1770 
Al Grimminger 2019 378-2252 

Church Information 
Church Phone  378-4446 
Pastor’s Home Phone 319-1511 
CCLI license     649817 
Treasurer, Cyndi Daniels 299-5373 
Worship Service 10 a.m. Sunday School 8:45 a.m. 
www.newcov-church.org 

                                                 
           
“A wise person is hungry for knowledge, while the fool 
feeds on trash.” – Proverbs 15:9-21 

New Covenant Church 

http://www.newcov-church.org/


          
*Special Dates* 

  

* September   2, 2018   Labor Day 

* September   9, 2018   Steak Fry 

* September 11, 2018   Patriots Day 

* September 22, 2018   Autumn Begins 

 *September 30, 2018   Fifth Sunday collection 

 

 

 
Annual Steak Fry 

      Please come to the annual Steak Fry to help 

kick off the new Church season. Menu: London 

Broil, Baked Potato, Salad Bar. Bring a relative, 

friend, neighbor, whomever. Bring a finger food 

desert to share too! Oh yes, Sunday 9 September 

we start serving at 4 PM. 

 

    

   

Submitted by Pam and Skip Leeson, Congregation Life 

Team 

 

 

 
Thanks to all who help out each Sunday and for 
anyone who would like to take a turn reading the 
Scripture Lesson or being Liturgist please call or 
speak to me. A list in on the bulletin board in the 
hallway by the entry door. 
   

Submitted by Barbara Montazella, Worship Elder 

 

“Intelligence is knowing the right answer. 

Wisdom is knowing when to say it.”  

– Tim Fargo 
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PASTOR SEARCH COMMITTEE UPDATE  

 

   Our Ministry Information Form has been loaded into 

the “Church Leadership Connection” data base. We 

have received a list of applicants that automatically 

matched our requirements as well as some that were 

self-submitted. The Pastor Search Committee will be 

meeting in September to create a process to review 

submitted forms, determine best applicants, and devise 

an interview process. Please keep them in your prayers 

as the search progresses.   

 

Submitted by Brian Lindgren, Co-Lead Pastor Search                 

Committee 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Website: www.newcov-church.org/ 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/New-Covenant-

Presbyterian-Church-USA-Middletown-Delaware 

 

Thank you to everyone who helped with the Peach 

Festival tent. “Survivor Kits” were handed out as well 

as various pamphlets on drug addiction and how to get 

assistance. 

Submitted by Susan Pedersen, Evangelism Elder. 

 

 

 

  BIBLE QUIZ   
 

Who was Moses’ father-in-law, and what was his 

occupation? 

A. Josiah; Shepherd 

B. Miriam; Tentmaker 

C. Aaron; farmer 

D. Jethro; priest 

  

(Answer from August: C Aaron. See Numbers 17:1-11, 

specifically v. 8.) 

      

http://www.newcov-church.org/
http://www.facebook.com/New-Covenant-Presbyterian-Church-USA-Middletown-Delaware
http://www.facebook.com/New-Covenant-Presbyterian-Church-USA-Middletown-Delaware


 

 

NEIGHBORHOOD HOUSE  
 

   The September donation schedule is for canned 

fruits, snacks, spaghetti sauce with meat, peanut butter 

and jelly. Please drop off your donations in the big 

container marked “Neighborhood House” by the 

sanctuary coat rack.  

   Thank you to everyone that donated last month! 

 

Submitted by Jane Adams, Neighborhood House 

coordinator 

 
   Deacons met in August and 

reviewed the status their list of 

activities. Our new member bags 

are now available. The canvas bags 

with vinyl decals will be distributed 

to each new member as they join 

the church. Melissa is going to find items in the bags 

along with our new jar openers. 

   Don Bauer is still the main contact for transportation 

and Landa will update the Meals Ministry volunteer 

list. The members who received this service have 

expressed thanks to everyone who brought them meals 

during their recoveries. 

   Prayers were said for members who have health 

issues, family issues or just need support. Please 

contact a Deacon if you would like to be included on 

the list. Don Bauer is also available for any 

transportation needs 

   The next Deacons meeting is scheduled for 

September 16
th
 after the Sunday service. 

       

Submitted by Landa Lindgren, Deacon Secretary and 

Alice Megonigal, Deacon Moderator 

 

 

             
                 
 

9/7      Brian Bailey   9/7     Ntsee Ndingwan 

9/7      Janet Glaser   9/9    Bob Megonigal 

9/10    Pat Deverell             9/20   Karin Wright 

9/20    Donna Casey           9/21   Scott Rawding              

9/21   Ron Hughes              9/23   Cheryl Shields 

9/26   Paul Willbanks         9/29   Gail Duncan 

9/30   Pam Kidd                 9/30   Drew Burkley     
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9/12      Betty Lou and Craig Shafer 

9/22      Donna and James F. Casey 

 

 
  

                  WANTED 
 

WANTED: Choir members – whereabouts 

unknown 

 

LAST SEEN: Hiding out in the congregation 

 

DESCRIPTION: Male and female, young and old, 

musical and cheerful, may be armed and desperate 

to sing 

 

REWARD: “Give and you shall receive.” 

 

SURRENDER TO: Your friendly choir director 
 
(Source: The Newsletter, September 2009) 
 
 
 

                          
 

Labor Day is a legal holiday celebrated on the 

first Monday in September in the United States, Puerto 

Rico, the Canal Zone and the Virgin Islands. 

Canada also celebrates Labour Day on the 

same day. 

Labor Day is a day set aside to pay tribute to 

working men and women. It has been celebrated as a 

national holiday in the United States and Canada since 

1894. On Labor Day federal offices are closed, as well 

as state offices and most city offices. Most banks will 

be closed, along with the stock markets. 

 

(Sources: U.S. Department of Labor) 

 
 

ñI teach Sunday School. Whatôs your 

superpower?ò 
- Unknown 

 



A Merry Heart Doeth Good 

Like a Medicine 

Proverbs 17:22 
Why Indeed…? 

1. Is it good if a vacuum really sucks? 

2. Why does “fat chance” and “slim chance” 

mean the same thing? 

3. Why are they called “stands” when they are 

made for sitting? 

4. Why is it called “after dark” when it really is 

“after light”? 

5. How come abbreviated is such a long word? 

6. Why doesn’t glue stick to the inside of the 

bottle?   

The last time we changed from daylight saving time, a 

preacher friend posted, “For those who habitually show 

up 15 minutes late to church, allow me to remind you 

that tonight is the night you set your clock back 45 

minutes.” 

 

A patient walked into his doctor’s office with a 

cucumber in his left ear, a carrot in right ear and a 

banana up his note. “What’s wrong with me?” he 

asked. “Simple,” said the doctor. “You’re not eating 

properly.” 

  

Vinnie Vegan:  Anybody who sells meat is gross. 

Carl Carnivore:  Oh yeah? Well, anybody who sells 

fruits and vegetables is grocer. 

 

Helen: Were you surprised to find out you were color-

blind? 

Ellen: I’ll say! The diagnosis came completely out of 

the yellow. 

 

Slept like a log last night. Woke up in the fireplace. 

 

              
 

Six most important words: “I admit I made a mistake.”  
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Q: What did the Dalmatian say after lunch? 

A:   That hit the spot! 

 

Sue: What did the left eye say to the right eye? 

Lou: I don’t know. 

Sue: Between us, something smells. 

  

When you get to your wit’s end, you’ll find God lives 

there.  
 

The other day I held the door open for a clown. It was 

a nice jester. 

       

Ruby: What kind of tree fits in your hand? 

Sam:   What? 

Ruby:  A palm tree. 

 

Of course, I believe in fitness. Right now, I’m fittin’ 

this pizza in my mouth. 

 

I’ll never forget when it hit me that I was middle-aged. 

I saw a TV commercial talking about heartburn 

nagging backache and hair loss – and I realized I was 

paying attention to it. 

 

                 
 

Dear God, I’m about to give up on notepaper and buy a 

smart phone so I can keep track of my tasks on an app. 

Or will the same thing happen? I’ll set down the phone 

and forget where I put it? Sometimes I feel hopeless! 

I’m glad you never give up on me.  

 

Q: What’s the biggest advantage of going back to 

school as a retiree? 

A:  If you cut classes, no one calls your parents. 

 

A nice guy:  A nice guy is a person who never heard 

the story before. 

 

Life is like tennis; the player who serves well has a 

good chance of winning. 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
Have you ever seen a juggler? They’re fun to 

watch. My husband has been juggling for several 

years. Learning how wasn’t easy. At first, he practiced 

with rolled up socks or bean bags instead of balls 

because they don’t roll away when they’re dropped. 

But after many hours of practice, he’s become good 

enough to talk as he juggles. He doesn’t drop things if 

he’s distracted either. 

Jugglers generally start learning this skill by 

tossing one bean bag from hand to hand. They go on 

from there to two, and then three bags. 

In a way, stewardship is like juggling. Some 

people think that giving time, talent, and treasure is too 

difficult. They may know of others in their church wo 

do, but think, “Oh, they’re so organized and generous 

and talented. I’m not like that, so I can’t help as 

much.” 

It’s true that some people are good at giving, 

just as some people are naturally well-coordinated. 

They start out with an advantage when they begin to 

practice stewardship or lean to juggle. But giving is a 

skill that can be developed, just like juggling. It’s up to 

us to become the best givers we can be. 

 

A steward is defined as: An Administrator or 

supervisor; a manager. As people of faith, we manage 

what God has given us. We are accountable to God for 

how we use his gifts. We have both an individual and 

community obligation as stewards. We need to 

personally decide how to develop and commit the 

abilities and possessions we have. We must also 

respond to our faith community, the church, which 

provides us with opportunities to heighten the effect of 

our stewardship. 

 It is one thing to say that we are committed to 

serving God, and quite another thing to demonstrate 

that with our pocketbooks. But the extent to which we 

are willing to do that, reveals whether we are offering 

to God that which costs nothing, or that which is truly 

sacrificial. 

 
(Reprinted with permission from Parish Publishing, LLC) 
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NEW COVENANT CHURCH  
NEWS FROM THE PEWS 

 

Matthew, Mark and Mitchell Urban traveled 

to Indiana University in Bloomington, Indiana in July 

for the Boy Scouts of America’s National Order of the 

Arrow Convention.    

 

Mar k Urban left on August 11 for his two 

weeks Delaware National Guard training event in 

Wisconsin. 

 

John and Mark Hetterly were able to 

schedule their sky diving jump that had been delayed 

due to weather. This time they both flew up the 10,000 

feet and jumped from an airplane with their instructors.    

 

Janet Glaserôs son now has a service dog to 

help him at home as he battles MS.  

 

Rev. Jeff Howard came to church on crutches 

which was an improvement from being wheelchair 

bound. He will have his “boot” on his foot for about 

six to eight weeks until his ankle is healed. He is 

leading Sunday service from his wheelchair until he 

becomes more mobile. Please keep him in your prayers 

for healing. 

 

Cory and Steve Tasker left Delaware and are 

now Virginia residents. We thank Cory for the pies she 

left us as a remembrance. 

 

 Barbara Montazella traveled to New York 

for her grandaughter’s wedding. 

 

 Pam and Skip Leeson are going to visit 

family in Maine and Michigan. On their trip out west, 

they stopped in Iowa on the way home, to visit the 

“American Pickers” store. 

 

Jacalynn Easter started her Ballet 2 class 

which makes her eligible to dance in the Nutcracker 

Recital in December. 

 

            Lois Houston, Lake Seefeldt and Joy 

Burkley  joined our Sunday service while visiting their 

Delaware friends.  

 

            Paul Willbanksô daughter Emily, and her son 

Elias, also joined our Sunday service. Paul was leaving 

later in the week to visit his other daughter and 

grandchildren in Pennsylvania. 

 

Carol L. McBride and Michael Easter are 

celebrating their 30
th
 wedding anniversary. 

Congratulations!  



          

 
 
ALL SUNDAYS :    

Volunteers for the Youth/Nursery care are asked to 

sign up on an available basis. That means if a baby or 

toddler comes during Church Service, a member of our 

church has signed up to be available to babysit that 

Sunday.  If there are no Children that Sunday, that 

person will still attend Church as usual. Please sign up 

on sheet at back of the church sanctuary. 

 
YOUTH GROUP:   

  
KIDS MARK YOUR CALENDARS  

Next meeting will be Friday, September 21, 2018. 

Plans have not been finalized yet. It will be either Ice 

Skating or a movie held in the church. Please contact 

Carol A. McBride with your preference of either event. 

Call: 267/94-1623 (cell) or 302/378-5359 (home) 

E-mail: carolamcbride19709@icloud.com 

 

Check out the photos on following pages of our last 

youth event at the “Main Event” in the Christiana Mall. 

Everyone had a fun time with bowling, pizza, arcade 

games and laser tag. Some kids opted to include the 

agility course overheard. Of course, that included kids 

of “all” ages. Just ask Carol L. about her zip ride! 

 
SUNDAY SCHOOL: 

The Sunday School kickoff will be September 9
th 

for 

the new Sunday School and Fall programs. Come join 

us!!!! 

 

8:45 a.m.   Adult Sunday School 

                  Bethel Bible Study (New Testament) 

10:00 a.m. Children’s Sunday School 

 

 

Peace starts with a smile. 
 

 Our church parking lot is changing as 

the road construction continues. There are large 

pipes and parked equipment near the roadway. Please 

be careful as you enter and exit our church road to 

Jamisonôs Corner Road.  
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September is the month we emphasize Peace and 

Global Witness. Our theme verse this year is 2 

Thessalonians 3:16. “Now may the Lord of 

peace Himself continually grant you peace in 

every circumstance. The Lord be with you all!”. The 

title of this years’ efforts is “PEACE in all TIMES in 

all WAYS.” 

 

There will be various minutes for mission in our 

September Sunday Services where we will learn how 

the people of God worldwide are striving for and 

achieving peace and reconciliation in many parts of 

God’s world. 

 

Towards the end of the month, you will have the 

opportunity to give to the Peach and Global Witness 

Offering. A quarter of this offering remains with New 

Covenant Church for local peacemaking and 

reconciliation and the balance of the offering is used by 

the PC-USA for regional, national, and inter-national 

peacemaking and reconciliation support. 

 
Our church is scheduled to serve lunch at “Our Daily 

Bread” on Friday, September 7
th
. Please let me know if 

you would like to help support this community effort. 

 

Submitted by Paul Willbanks, Missions Elder 

 

SHOW THEM THE OCEAN 

John Pavlovitz, author of “A Bigger Table: Building 
Messy, Authentic, and Hopeful Spiritual 
Community”, writes about going to the beach and 
meeting God in the vivid majesty of the ocean, 
which is never commonplace, but holy ground. 
Until you experience it, no one can explain the 
ocean to you and once you experience it, no one 
needs to. He says the love of God is this way. “For 
far too long, Christians have been content with 
telling people about the ocean and believing that 
is enough.” 

(Source: New Castle Presbytery Midweek Musings)

mailto:carolamcbride19709@icloud.com


 
 
 

September 2018 

From the Pastor’s Desk 

 

Dear New Covenant Presbyterian Church, 

 

 We will be kicking off our Fall program on Sunday, September 9.  On that day we 

will begin Believe - Living the Story of the Bible to Become Like Jesus.  With this program 

we will coordinate our worship and christian education programs.  The same theme will be 

the focus of our worship services and christian education classes for all ages.  Each week 

will be looking at common theme about what we believe as christians.   

 

We will begin on September 9 with our belief in our triune God.  Belief in God will 

be topic of my sermon at the 10 am worship.  Adults are invited to talk about our belief in 

God at 8:45 am on Sunday morning and 9:30 am on Tuesdays.  Students and children will 

be talking about their belief in God at 10 am on Sundays.    

 

Here are the basic beliefs that we will be talking about this Fall: 

God 

Personal God 

Salvation 

The Bible 

Identity in Christ 

Church 

Humanity 

Compassion 

Stewardship 

Eternity 

 

So join us for 10 am worship every Sunday and join us in christian education classes that are 

available for all age levels and learn what we need to Believe to Become More Like Jesus. 

 

Blessings, Pastor Jeff 

 

All Scripture is God-breathed and is useful for teaching, rebuking, correcting and training 

in righteousness, so that the servant of God may be thoroughly equipped for every good 

work.  

(2 Timothy 3:16-17) 



 

 

 

 

 

YOUTH EVENT AT ñMAIN EVE NTò 

 

 

                            

 



 


